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  September 23, 2024 
 
Michael Wich, Nominating Committee Chairman C/O 
Dominic Sims, Chief Operating Officer  
International Code Council, Birmingham District Office 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 

RE: ICC Board Nomination 

Dear Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee: 
 
On behalf of the Region II of the International Code Council, I am writing to support the 
election of Jim Sayers to the ICC Board of Directors for the position of Secretary / 
Treasurer at the 2024 Annual Business Meeting.  
 
Jim has been liaison to Region II and has served our chapter and other regional chapters 
with dedication, distinction and commitment. He is well respected in his home Chapter as a 
leader that is dedicated to core values of the membership. As evidence of his commitment 
to the membership, he has served on the Sustainability Membership Council, Global 
Membership Council, Fire Service Membership Council, the International Accreditation 
Service and a key advocate of the Mentorship Program. 
 
We believe Mr. Sayers through his past service with and to the ICC Board has the 
experience and is qualified to meet the challenges facing ICC such as protecting intellectual 
properties, mentoring and recruiting our next cohorts of inspectors, building officials, and 
permit technicians, and in assisting the Board and new CEO. Mr. Sayers leads through 
experience and with his heart and with that, with integrity. We are convinced that Mr. 
Sayers will continue to represent ICC’s core values and to serve its membership with the 
competence and expertise he has shown throughout his entire ICC Board service.  
 
Please accept this letter of endorsement for Mr. Sayers’s candidacy for Secretary / 
Treasurer as we are confident he with serve with continued dedication, contribution, and 
commitment to those values. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Cache W. Olson 
Cache Olson 
President, Region II of ICC 


